

AMERICAN INSTITUTE of ELECTRICAL ENGINEERS

CONNECTICUT SECTION

R. S. Judd, Chairman 227 Church Street, New Haven, Conn.

A. G. Conrad, Secretary
Yale Station, New Haven, Conn.

September 7, 1939



Mr. H. H. Henline, National Secretary American Institute of Electrical Engineers 33 West 39th Street New York, New York

Dear Mr. Henline:

I am mailing under separate cover six invitations to the Charles Felton Scott Dinner to be held on Tuesday, September 19th. I appreciate very much your willingness to forward them to members of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers who you think might wish to attend.

Thanking you in advance, I am

Very truly yours,

1 & Comad

A. G. Conrad, Secretary Connecticut Section, A.I.E.E.

DG

CH Strup



AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ELECTRICAL ENGINEERS 33 WEST THIRTY-NINTH STREET NEW YORK

S478

TELEPHONE PENNSYLVANIA 6-9220

COMMITTEE ON STUDENT BRANCHES

R. W. Sorensen, Chairman California Institute of Technology Pasadena, Calif.

September 12, 1939

To the
Counselors and Chairmen of Student Branches
Committee on Student Branches
Committee on Education
Chairmen of Sections
Sections Committee
District Secretaries
Board of Directors

Gentlemen:

On October 14, 1938, we sent a letter to all of you, calling attention to the fact that Dr. Charles F. Scott would celebrate this fall his 75th anniversary and proposing that in token of our appreciation of his establishment of Student Branches each Branch hold during the year a Diamond Jubilee Meeting.

This idea has met with very favorable response. The Student Branch year of 1939-1940 should therefore not be just another year of meetings, but rather should be a year that all who participate in celebrating will remember. This year has been designated the Diamond Jubilee Year for Dr. C. F. Scott and is fittingly one to be celebrated by the Student Branches, because during his presidency of A.I.E.E. for the year 1902-1903 Dr. Scott initiated Student Branches and gave impetus to the development of Institute Sections. (See Table I, page 836, 50th Anniversary Number of ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING, May 4, 1934.)

Yes, we are also celebrating the 37th year of these Branches as well as the 75th year of Dr. Scott's life. (For his Institute biography see page 795. For some evidence of what he knows about Institute history, see page 645. And for a thrill of real pride because you are an electrical engineer and a member of A.I.E.E., read or reread the entire 50th Anniversary Number. Having done that no doubt you will have decided upon not only one but several valuable Branch programs for the year.)

To aid in making the year a success, the Committee on Student Branches has appointed a subcommittee, the members of which are:

Mr. A. C. Stevens, Chairman Prof. A. G. Conrad Prof. F. C. Caldwell Dr. C. E. Skinner Prof. C. C. Whipple This subcommittee has arranged for Branches holding Scott programs to have the use of a two-reel film made by Dr. Scott. This film is available upon application as follows:

- 1 35 mm. copy on so-called nitrate stock (not safety film)
- 1 35 mm. " " safety stock
- 1 16 mm. " " " "

(all films are provided with sound track)

There are one hundred and twenty-one Student Branches, all of which no doubt will wish to use one of these films. Obviously such extensive use will require much cooperation and care, if all Branches have opportunity for their use and avoid disappointment in scheduled dates during the college year.

One plan proposed is that of having joint meetings, with several Branches participating in conjunction with one or more conveniently located Sections. This proposal has so much merit, you are urged to give it attention and plan quickly for such a meeting. Scheduling is important. It will be wise to make your plans immediately. For film reservations write Mr. A.C. Stevens, Chairman, Scott Jubileo Committee, General Electric Company, Schenectedy, New York.

Your enthusiastic cooperation in this program will do much for Institute Student Branch activities.

Sincerely yours,

R. W. SORENSEN, Chairman

Committee on Student Branches

the in flow of Sortt September 12, 1939 Professor A. C. Conrad, Secretary Connecticut Section, A.I.E.E. Yale Station, New Maven, Conn. Dear Sir: In the absence of Mr. Menline, who is on vacation, this will acknowledge receipt of your letter of September 7 and six invitations to the Charles Felton Scott Dinner on September 19. The invitations have been mailed to the following Institute members: H. A. Barnes, Jr. H. A. Kidder

H. H. Barnes, Jr.
H. A. Kidder
G. L. Knight
Clayton H. Sharp
S. D. Sprong
C. E. Stephens

Very truly yours

(Miss) F. B. Hallock Secretary to H. H. Henline

DR. CHARLES FELTON SCOTT

We, the Executive Committee of the American Institute of
Electrical Engineers, acting for and on behalf of the members
of the Institute, extend to our distinguished Past-President,
Dr. Charles Felton Scott, our heartlest congratulations on this,
the 75th anniversary of his birth. We wish him many, many more
years of health and happiness, and of the constructive service
to the engineering profession for which his friends are specially
honoring him this evening.

| 11.50.4/2-001170/2010 to \$100.000 to \$100. | |
|---|--|
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | and the first design of the second of the se |
| | |
| ALCONOMICS - TO THE SECOND - T | |
| | Presider |

Executive Committee
American Institute of Electrical Engineers

National Secretary